
Esteemed Senators –  
 
My name is Rachel McGonagle and I am a citizen of Johnson County KS.    
 
 
I thank you for your work.    
 
Kansas citizens DO NOT want government overreach in Kansas. 
 
I am AGAINST the Energy Choice Act SB24. 
 
Article 12 of the Kansas Constitution, passed in 1960, allows Kansas cities to 

function under home rule principles, which "empower cities to determine 
their local affairs and government”.   
 
If you look back to Kansas legislation from the late 19th and early 20th 
century, you can see many state laws passed specific to one city. 
 
With the enactment of home rule, the state legislature can spend more time 
dealing with issues of a statewide nature and leave local issues to the 
cities' power of home rule.  
 
Please vote NO on Energy Choice Act SB24 to keep state government from 
interfering in local matters. 
 
Thank you for your time. 
 
Rachel McGonagle 
Leawood  
Johnson County KS 
 


